
 
Dear Co-laborers,  

The month of February has been our busiest yet. From continuing our current ministries 
to preparing for our school, we have barely had time to think. We are excited to share all God 
has done throughout the month of February. 

As we said in our last prayer letter, the Lord is finally giving us our opportunity to start a 
school. We are starting small with only 10 students and moving forward from there. This month 
we have been preparing curriculum, supply lists, parent handbooks, teacher handbooks, 
renovating rooms, installing camera systems, and buying all the materials we will need. Teresa 
has also been preparing the teachers as well, which has been quite the task. 

We want to thank all of you who sent funds to help us get this school off the ground. 
Without your giving we wouldn’t have made it this far. We are happy to say that Yeiko and 
Natzumy books and school materials are fully paid for this year (with promised monthly 
support). We have been able to pay for their books, supplies, and some new clothes for the 
school year. We are still looking for help to be able to pay for a tutor for them to reach the level 
they need to be at for their age. We are also going to provide breakfasts and lunches for the 
children. If you would like to help with that as well, please let us know. While we still have a 
way to go, we cannot say thank you enough for the outpouring of support for this school 
ministry. We will attach some pictures of the advancement down below. 

While the school has taken front stage for this month, our other ministries are still 
marching forward. The Bible studies continue as well as the meetings in our home on Sundays. 
Teresa’s trauma ministry for ladies continues to grow by leaps and bounds. God has allowed 
her to not only minister here in Peru, but Central America, the US, and even American Samoa. 
She has also had contact with others in Canada, Europe, and Africa. Patrick’s seminary classes 
continue to grow as they enter into more topics on how to be a pastor and servant of Christ. 

We also have another exciting announcement. We had mentioned before that another 
missionary left the country but had an NGO still operating here in Lima. We have finally finished 
the paperwork and it is now in our control! We still have some changes to make, but it is going 
to make ministering here in Peru so much easier.  



On a personal note, Patrick’s family was able to visit, which was very nice and refreshing 
to be around family again. Our children adored the love of their grandparents. Our health has 
been good and the kids are growing quickly with their language skills. We are still 
homeschooling them for now, with plans to integrate them slowly back into studying in Spanish 
as well. 

We wish to say thank you again for your faithfulness to us this past year. We love to 
communicate and are eager to hear from you. Please feel free to reach out to us via email at 
Trulyisplenteous@gmail.com or through our Facebook page at “Pruetts in Perú” or on 
Instagram at Pruetts_in_Peru. From the bottom of our hearts, we are thankful for your endless 
prayer support. Your prayers are so precious to us and we are so blessed to have prayer 
partners like you. We cannot do what God has asked us to do without you. Thank you!      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


